
The Corporation of the Town of The Blue Mountains 

By-Law Number 2022 – 

Being a By-law to amend By-law No. 2021-38, being a By-law to appoint a Municipal Weed 
Inspector 

Whereas Section 8(1) of the Weed Control Act, R.S.O. 1990, Chapter W.5 states that the Council 
of any municipality may, by by-law, appoint one or more persons as municipal weed inspectors 
to enforce the Act within the Council’s jurisdiction and fix their remuneration or other 
compensation;  

And Whereas it is deemed expedient by Council to pass a by-law to appoint municipal weed 
inspectors; 

And Whereas Council did enact By-Law No. 2021-38 appointing Municipal Weed Inspectors; 
and is required to update the appointments made; 
 
And Whereas Council deems it necessary to amend By-law No. 2021-38; 
 
And Whereas Council has received Staff Report FAF.22.159 “Amendment to By-law 2021-38”; 
 
Now Therefore Council of The Corporation of the Town of The Blue Mountains hereby enacts as 
follows: 

1. That Section 2 be replaced with the following: 
 
That Wayne DeWitt and Brenda Doyle, Municipal Law Enforcement Officers for 
the Town of The Blue Mountains, are appointed Municipal Weed Inspectors to 
enforce the Weed Control Act within the Council’s jurisdiction. 
 

And Further that this By-law shall come into force and take effect upon the enactment thereof. 

Enacted and passed this 14th day of November, 2022 

___________________________ 
Alar Soever, Mayor 

__________________________ 
Corrina Giles, Town Clerk 
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